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August 5, 2011 

(3:10 P.M.)
Meeting Minutes for Council Members Bill Gulliford, Lori Boyer, Don Redman and Matt Schellenberg meeting of August 3, 2011
Topic:  Reapportionment
Location:  Committee Room A, City Hall, Suite 425 – St. James Building, 117 West Duval Street

In attendance: Council Member Bill Gulliford, Council Member Lori Boyer, Council Member Don Redman, Council Member Matt Schellenberg, Council Member Clay Yarborough, Supervisor of Elections Jerry Holland, Jason Gabriel (OGC), Planning Director Bill Killingsworth, James Reed (Planning), Jeff Clements (Chief, Council Research), Scott Wilson (ECA), Audrey Braman (ECA), Suzanne Warren (ECA), Danny Becton, Scott Wiley, Yvonne Ward, Diane Tucker and Stan Johnson

Meeting convened:  4:01 pm.

Council Member Gulliford called the meeting to order and explained the meeting procedures that would be followed during the meeting, i.e., council members would be heard first followed by constituents. He then explained the two maps that were present. One was described as map B, which takes part of the north end of District 3 and adds to District 13, and the other described as the Holland map, which adds to District 13 an area south of J. Turner Butler Blvd. and the University of North Florida. The question posed to the council members was which map did they prefer? 
Council Member Redman after reviewing the maps, though unsatisfied with the loss of a portion in the northern part of his district stated his preference was the Holland map. Council Members Boyer and Schellenberg had some issues but were satisfied with either plan. Mr. Holland discussed some compromises that could be made between Council Members Redman and Boyer to accommodate both of their issues. Council Member Yarborough had concerns with the Craig Air Field area in that the neighborhood that the air field is a part of, and the air field itself have different representation. He believed that both the air field and the community of interest should have the same representation. He preferred the Holland map. 
Council Member Gulliford called for a vote of the members present as it related to accepting the Holland map with proposed changes. All members present voted in the affirmative for the Holland map. 
Mr. Holland informed the members that some of the members of the northern districts had indicated a desire to maintain their presence cross the river into Arlington, which may change the map as approved by the southern districts. This concerned the members; however, Mr. Holland suggested that the members allow Planning Department time to run the numbers to see if the desire of the northern districts could be accomplished without total rework of the current map. 
Council Member Gulliford restated the charge given to the members and complimented the members for the work that had been done. 
Meeting adjourned: 4:27 pm.

Minutes:  Stan Johnson, 8/5/2011
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